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Information Form 
 

Thanks so much for your interest in our organization!  We are thrilled to work with others 
interested in supporting homeless families in Hancock County!  Please take a few minutes to 
complete this form so we know how you’d like to contribute to our efforts. 
 
Name: 
 
Address: 
 
Phone: 
 
Email: 
 
What is the best way to reach you? 
 
Why are you interested in FFCC? 
 
 
 
 
Relevant Background/Skills and Experience/Hobbies that might assist FFCC: 
 
 
 
 
Interests: 
 
 
 
 

mailto:familiesfirstellsworth@gmail.com


Availability (what times of day/days of week are you available, how much time do you have 
each month?): 
 
 
 
 
Are there any activities/projects you don’t want to be involved with? 
 
 
 
 
Is there anything else you’d like to share? 

 


